Amy Harvey

From: Pam Hemminger

Sent: Tuesday, October 06, 2020 1:17 PM

To: Karen Stegman; Hongbin Gu; Amy Ryan; Michael Parker; Pam Hemminger; Jess Anderson; Allen

Buansi; tai.tr.huynh@gmail.com

Cc: Maurice Jones; Flo Miller; Ann Anderson; Mary Jane Nirdlinger; Ross Tompkins; Amy Harvey; Jeanne

Brown

Subject: Fw: Update: Chapel Hill Town Council Vacant Seat

Council Colleagues,

Letting you know that the following e-mail has been sent to all candidates for the vacant council seat.

Pam

From: Pam Hemminger

Sent: Tuesday, October 6, 2020 12:25 PM
To: COUNCIL VACANCY APPLICANT

Subject: Update: Chapel Hill Town Council Vacant Seat

Dear COUNCIL VACANCY APPLICANT,

Thank you for your interest in serving our community as a member of the Chapel Hill Town Council.

Last Spring the Town Council chose to postpone a decision about filling the vacant seat until after the Council and the community have been able to come back together in Council Chambers.

I am writing today to let you know that the Council has requested a moment on tomorrow evening's agenda to let Chapel Hill residents know that we remain interested in waiting to take up this matter until a later meeting when it is easier for members of the public to observe and when there is more time on the agenda.

Also, we want to let you know that the Council remains interested in exploring the possibility of reducing the size of the council from nine members to seven members before filling the vacant council seat.

These are important decisions that deserve significant community engagement and broad public input. Therefore, it is our preference that both discussions should wait until after we can all begin coming together in Council chambers again.

Should you wish to attend the meeting virtually or to view it from your television or computer, the agenda and meeting information can be found on the Town webpage here.

We appreciate your patience as we continue to navigate this extraordinary time.

Sincerely,

Pam Hemminger



Pam Hemminger Mayor

Town of Chapel Hill 405 Martin Luther King Jr. Blvd. Chapel Hill, NC 27514-5705

Phone: (919) 968-2714